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DECEMBER – THE MONTH OF MANY SEASONS 
December starts with Advent, the joyous and hopeful season that 
precedes Christmas, with the themes of Hope, Peace, Joy and 
Love celebrated on the four Sundays beginning Dec 1.  
In preparation for Christmas, Pope Francis encouraged us to 
prepare our hearts daily for the coming of Christ: “On this day of 
joy, we are all called to contemplate the Child Jesus, who gives 
hope once again to every person on the face of the earth. By his 
grace, let us with our voices and our actions give witness to 
solidarity and peace. Merry Christmas to all!”   
Pope Francis, "Urbi Et Orbi" message, 2016 

While much of the world celebrates Christmas the entire month of December (if not earlier, 
with Christmas shopping sales starting just after Labor Day), the liturgical Christmas season 
begins with the Christmas Eve vigil Mass on December 24, 2024, and concludes this year on 
January 8, 2025 (officially the Sunday between Jan 2 and Jan 8). The 12 Days of Christmas (the 
days, not the catchy 12-verse carol) are a subset of Christmastide, the time between the 
Nativity on Dec 24 and the Feast of Epiphany (“Three Kings Day”) on Jan 6. The “12 days” are 
an adaptation of pre-Christian “yule” festivals held to help ancient Europeans through the 
longest nights of the year during the winter solstice.  
 

 

THE POPE’S PRAYER MESSAGE for DECEMBER 2024: For Pilgrims of Hope 
We pray that this Jubilee Year strengthens our faith, helping us to recognize the Risen Christ in 
our daily lives and that it may transform us into pilgrims of Christian hope. 
 

Watch the www.kofc7121.org/calendar for additions and corrections to events that might not 
have been announced in time for publication of this newsletter. Please email your news and 
articles for the next newsletter to kofc7121@gmail.com 
 

 

See the GOOD OF THE ORDER web page for the list of Brothers, family members and 
friends in need of prayers. Prayers are also requested for many others sick or in distress. 
Names are added to this list as announcements are received.  
 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAY LIST    

 Happy Birthday to this very short list of 
Brothers with birthdays in December, lucky 
enough to get two celebrations in the same 
month. The magic of Christmas never ends 
when the greatest gift is your family and friends. 
We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a great 
big HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

https://popesprayerusa.net/popes-intentions/
https://www.kofc7121.org/calendar
mailto:kofc7121@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UZSc0Qr4fFJVN0clyonhojCmWLnKuiAZ2wbFiUE6HDk/edit?usp=sharing


COUNCIL BUSINESS AND MISCELLANEOUS ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The kofc7121.org council website allows use of shared file and document storage on the 
Google Drive.  Files can be viewed by anyone who has the file link.  

Click here to view the Final Minutes of the October 24, 2024 meeting 

Click here to view the Draft Minutes of the November 21, 2024 meeting  

Please review the draft minutes of the previous meeting for expedited corrections / 
approval at the next business meeting.  By using these electronic media files, we are able 
to simplify business meetings and eliminate a lot of uninformed discussions. 

NOTE THE ANNUAL CHANGE OF DATE IN NOVEMBER & DECEMBER TO 3RD THURSDAY 

 

THREE-PEAT: COUNCIL 7121 RECEIVES STAR COUNCIL AWARD 
At the regular council business meeting on 
Nov. 21, District Deputy Robert Billoni (right) 
presented GK Bill Remy (left) the Star Council 
Award plaque to Council 7121 for Fraternal 
Year 2023-2024, achieving the highest 
possible Supreme Council recognition award. 
Less than 10% of the Order’s 16,000 councils 
achieve Star Council status. The award is 
based on the council’s Faith, Family, 
Community, Life and membership programs. 
This award is the third year in a row for 
Council 7121, and only the 5th time achieved 
in the council’s 46 year history. Kudos also go 
to FS Rick Cozby for compiling and filling out 
all the forms and reports required for this 
award. The plaque will be mounted on the 
wall of fame in the Community Center.

https://www.kofc7121.org/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/194YbNXC34NohxJOAj6O29C8G6ThSKdVw/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=110853857063821807549&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/194YbNXC34NohxJOAj6O29C8G6ThSKdVw/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=110853857063821807549&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/194YbNXC34NohxJOAj6O29C8G6ThSKdVw/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=110853857063821807549&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/194YbNXC34NohxJOAj6O29C8G6ThSKdVw/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=110853857063821807549&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1O7UaSBmiNXZQd5GGSxjLQfZi4z5u0eGT/edit?usp=drive_link&ouid=110853857063821807549&rtpof=true&sd=true


FAMILY & KNIGHTS OF THE MONTH RECOGNIZED  
At the business meeting on November 21, GK Bill 

Remy handed out certificates for Knight of the 

Month for September to (left) Brother Nicky 

Demato for his dedicated help in the kitchen 

supporting council functions and (right) for the 

month of October to 

Brother Paul Summers 

who serves on the 

Parish Pastoral Council.   

 

After Mass on Dec 1, GK Bill Remy presented the November 

2024 Family of the Month certificate to (from left) Brother 

Daniel, his wife Kimmie, Jason, Sadie and Zachary Goehl. 

Congratulations! 

 
COUNCIL 7121 WELCOMES TWO NEW BROTHERS 
Our two newest Brothers were welcomed 
into Council 7121 at the Nov 21 business 
meeting. Left-to-right, GK Bill Remy and FS 
Rick Coby present the certificate of 
Knighthood to the Order’s newest member 
Bob Parcher, having just completed his 
online exemplification. Also attending his 
first meeting was Brother/SK Ken Robinson, 
who transferred from St. John Paull II 
Council 16492 and Assembly 3771 in 
Nocatee, and is a retired U. S. Army 
Brigadier General.  WELCOME TO OUR 
NEW BROTHERS BOB AND KEN! 

COUNCIL 7121 PRESENTS BIBLES TO CONFIRMATION CLASS 
GK Bill Remy (center) presented 
Bibles to 22 members of the 
2024/2025 Confirmation Class at the 
Sponsor and Candidate luncheon for 
the confirmands and their families 
on Sunday Nov. 3.  This annual event 
featured a chicken dinner prepared 
by Chef Steve Barthelmes for all 
confirmands and their parents. 



RSVP FOR THE CHRISTMAS PARTY ON DECEMBER 14!  
The Council 712 Christmas Party will be held on Saturday evening, December 14, in 
Celebration Hall, but attendance will be limited to Brother Knights, family members, 
and invited guests ONLY. The Christmas Party Committee, led by GK Bill Remy, has gone 
back to the “POT LUCK” format with minimal effort required in the kitchen and cleanup 
afterward. Anyone interested in helping GK Bill is asked to contact him at 303-886-8065 / 
whremy@hotmail.com and offer assistance to make this a relaxed and enjoyable evening 
with friends and family. 
The COST OF THE DINNER is FREE! No tickets. Those who RSVP by Dec 8 with the names 
of at least 6 people will be reserved a table sitting together.  No RSVP, open seating!! 
The council will provide the main course (ham and chicken) and fresh-baked dinner rolls. 
Just show up and bring a side dish to share. All we ask is that you tell us how many people 
are coming, what you are bringing, and the names and ages of your children if you want 
Santa to put them on his list. Please go to kofc7121.org/rsvp for details.  

Watch for your envelope with the “Twelve Knights of 
Christmas” raffle tickets – our one and only annual 
appeal to the general membership event for 
CHARITY. You do not have to be present to win. 
Either mail your tickets and donation back in the 
return envelope, or bring them with you to the 
dinner. 50/50 and door prize raffles will also be held. 

GENEROUS THANKSGIVING FOOD DRIVE RESPONSE 
Parishioners and guests at St. Anastasia 
responded very generously to the MORE THAN 
A FOOD DRIVE held Nov 16-17. A total of 2150 
lb of food was collected in the drive-thru lane. 
Loading the truck on Sunday morning was (at 
right) Herb Zieglmeier (almost in the picture), 
along with Hunter, Abigail and Andrew 
O’Connell. All food donations were distributed 
in time for Thanksgiving by Monday, Nov 18, to 
St. Francis House, Catholic Charities and St. 
Johns Ecumenical Ministries Food Pantry. 

In the “MORE THAN FOOD” department, cash and gift card donations 
totaled $6675. The “Homeless Ministry” of Sr. Anne Halpin once again 
proved to be the most worthy of support, garnering the top spot on the 
donation list with $2270. Generosity is its own reward.  
At left, a van load of blankets, socks, toiletries and household supplies 
(left) were collected for the St. Anastasia Outreach Ministry and 
delivered to Port in the Storm, the Homeless Coalition of St. Johns 
County and the Wildflower Clinic. To help this ministry, contact Deacon 
Steve at stephenkassebaum@comcast.net. 

HOW EASY IS IT TO JOIN THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS? 
A candidate need only apply to attend one of the Weekly Exemplifications of Charity, 
Unity and Fraternity presented by the Florida State Council. The live ZOOM 
Exemplifications are held at 7:00 PM every Thursday during weeks 1-4 of each month. 
Click on the following link to register, or use it to invite a Catholic gentleman to join us: 
FSC Exemplification of Charity, Unity and Fraternity 

mailto:whremy@hotmail.com
https://www.kofc7121.org/rsvp
mailto:stephenkassebaum@comcast.net
https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYtcO2grjIoHNVIabM7UNn6eAn-JVIcB8W3#/registration


Amendment 4 is Defeated!!  
Pro-Life Message Prevails 
The Florida Conference of Catholic Bishops has released a statement on the defeat of 
Amendment 4 on Florida’s General Election ballot 

“We are profoundly relieved at the defeat of Florida’s pro-abortion Amendment 4. This is a positive outcome 
for Florida and all efforts to promote the flourishing of our state. 

Though Amendment 4 failed to reach the 60% threshold required to pass, a majority of Floridians voting in the 
general election supported it. While significant gains to protect women and preborn children in recent years 
will remain in place, abortion in Florida will continue at a very high rate under our current laws. 

“Much work remains to open hearts and minds to the dignity and goodness of life in the womb and at every 
stage. We will continue to proclaim in our churches and in the public square the value of every human life and 
to highlight that there is a better way forward for women, families and society than abortion. 

Through our many ministries, we will continue to support, encourage and assist pregnant women and young 
families. For those who regret their abortion or abortions, or their cooperation in one, we reiterate that the 
Lord is eager to forgive, and the Church is ready to facilitate healing. God bless the people of Florida.” 

ANNUAL SURVEY OF FRATERNAL ACTIVITY NEEDS YOUR INPUTS! 
BROTHERS – Have you done or donated something in 
calendar year 2024 in the areas of FAITH, FAMILY, 
COMMUNITY, LIFE and/or FRATERNAL SERVICE that 
was NOT INCLUDED in any other regular council 
activity? Take credit for it and help our Worthy Financial 
Secretary document these service hours in our quest for 
another Star Council Award!  Click the box at the right to 
make a record of the good you did in 2024! 

CLICK HERE FOR THE 2024  

ANNUAL SURVEY OF  

FRATERNAL ACTIVITY  

LAST CHANCE 
REPORT DUE Jan 31, 2025 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdKs4sqGsSiz1AIBcOfXcGJUT41Q1HSEaUC6YUNT962InSnpQ/viewform?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdKs4sqGsSiz1AIBcOfXcGJUT41Q1HSEaUC6YUNT962InSnpQ/viewform?usp=sharing


    

   
  


